
                     ***PRESS CONFERENCE*** 

CONTACT: 
Mike DeFina, Media Relations Officer 
(617) 293-3530 
mdefina@arlboston.org 
 
FOR RELEASE ON: 
July 18, 2019 
 

ARL and Malden Police Jointly Investigating Abandoned Kitten 
Case 

Kitten discovered in taped-up cardboard box 
 
The Malden Police Department and the Animal Rescue League of Boston’s (ARL) Law 
Enforcement Department are seeking the public’s assistance in identifying who may be 
responsible for dumping a two-month old kitten along a busy street in the city on Wednesday 
afternoon. 
 
The two departments will hold a joint press conference Thursday, July 18 at 2:30 p.m. at 
the Malden Police Department, located at 800 Eastern Ave. The kitten as well as the box 
she was found in will be available for photos/video. 
 
Around 2:30 p.m. on Wednesday, a driver with the MBTA’s The Ride noticed a cardboard box 
along Hawthorne St. The box had holes punched into the sides, but the top was sealed with 
packing tape. 
 
Inside the box was a two-month-old female kitten. Despite being discarded in stifling heat and 
humidity, the kitten did not suffer any heat-related medical issues and appears to be in good 
overall health. 
 
This is a clear case of animal cruelty and abandonment. The fact that holes were cut into the box 
shows that this kitten was left on the side of the road intentionally. 
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Abandoning an animal is never an option. Besides being cruel, it is illegal in Massachusetts and 
punishable by up to 7 years in prison and a $5,000 fine. If you are unable or even unwilling to 
properly care for an animal, you can contact your local animal control officer or an organization 
like ARL to ensure that the animal is properly taken care of and rehomed. 
 
This investigation is ongoing, and the kitten, now named Millie, will remain in the care of ARL. 
There is no timeline on when she may be available to find her forever home. 
 
Anyone with information on this case is encouraged to contact Malden Animal Control at 781-
397-7171 x1302, or ARL Law Enforcement at 617-426-9170. 
 
ABOUT THE ANIMAL RESCUE LEAGUE OF BOSTON: 
The Animal Rescue League of Boston (ARL) is an unwavering champion for animals in need, committed to 
keeping them safe and healthy in habitats and homes. Founded in 1899, ARL provides high quality veterinary 
care, adoption, and rescue services; while also confronting the root causes of animal cruelty and neglect through 
innovative community programs, police investigations, and public advocacy. In 2018, ARL served 17,000 animals 
throughout Massachusetts. ARL is a non-profit 501(c)3 organization. We receive no government grants or public 
funding and rely solely on the generosity of individuals to support programs and services that help animals in need.  
For more information please visit us online at www.arlboston.org; and be sure to follow us on Facebook, Twitter, 
and Instagram.  
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